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The purpose of this memo is to clarify and dispel rumors that are circulating that there are nine
(9) residents at Sarasota Bay Club who are positive for COVID-19. This is not true. Our
Independent Living residence has had ONE resident who tested positive for COVID-19.
Resident exposure to this case was very minimal or nonexistent as the resident was confined to
the unit with 24-hour care. This person has just recently been transferred out to a higher level of
care.

During my discussions last week, updating everyone regarding the virus, it was mentioned that
we have had a total of nine (9) employees over the last five months tested positive. Four
employees were at the Inn and five employees were in the Independent Living residence. As the
cases were discovered, people were immediately quarantined at home and all have done well.
Through testing and interviewing staff we are proactive with positive cases and move swiftly to
mitigate any exposure within the staff and the community. All our staff must test negative
before being allowed to return to work. Please know we will continue to keep you informed. 1
hope this has allayed your concerns.
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